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                                                                                  SSRG Workgroup Meeti ng  

Workgroup: Steering Committee  
Date:  21 March 2016 

 
Present:  Lui DiVenuto, Sally Warnes, Mandy Toczek-McPeake, Tali Warnock, Gill Schulze, Sarah Nicholas, Cathy Wiseman, 
Katrina Easton, Jacqui Bowden, Stephanie Hilary Burman, Alex Finoggenoff, Louise Bower,  
 
 
Apologies:  Maria Johns, Monica Duplesis, Rima Sallis, Stacey Pilmore, Coral Sharp, Sue Green 
 
 
 
Agenda Items Discussion Actions 
 
Welcome and 
apologies 
 

 
·  welcome and apologies 
 
 

 
 
 

 
Previous minutes 
& business arising  
 

 
·  previous minutes accepted 
·  introductions were made around the table 

 

 
 
 
 

 
Project Officer 
update 

 
State-wide Collaborative Projects 

·  The planning of the Collaborative Projects Symposium to be help 1 July 2016 
continues. There will be a focus on best practice, wellness, into the future and 
highlights of the role of the CPO’s. To demonstrate the effectiveness of the 
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Collaborative’s a short film is to be developed. Other presenters at the 
Symposium include COTA, Aged Care Complaints, Australian Aged Care Quality 
Agency, TAFE and Better Practice Project.  There will also be an official launch of 
the ‘Because I Can’ program. 

 
·  The Wellness Practice and Working with Family Carers workshops have been 

recently advertised state-wide. Two wellness sessions have been delivered 
already in the southern region with a third being delivered at Mitcham 1 May 2016. 
The number of attendees so far has been: 30  
The Family Carers Workshop being offered in the south in March was cancelled 
due to very small number of registrations. 
 

·  The Western Collaborative Project, Western Linkages has a new project officer – 
Tom McDonagh.  The Eastern Collaborative Project remains vacant. 

 
Discussion : reschedule the Family Carers Workshop for later in the year 

 
Aged Care Reform Workgroup 

·  The group met in February and will continue to meet bi-monthly. 
·  They are sharing their knowledge about MAC and the Portal. 
·  Other issues discussed were carers under the age of 65 and their reduced access 

to services plus the roll out of the NDIS and how that is impacting on delivery of 
services to people with a disability under the age of 65 years. 

·  A discussion paper will be written using the information from the workshop 
delivered in November plus scenarios from the workgroup which will highlight 
gaps in the system. The discussion paper will be submitted to the Department of 
Health. All Collaborative Projects are collecting information so a state-wide 
perspective will be achieved. 
 

Aged Care Pathways Workgroup 
·  The group met for the first time in February and will continue to meet monthly. 
·  The most important elements or topics for possible projects were highlighted 

through a group brain storm – the top 3 being: need for information about the 
continual changes in MAC and the imminent inclusion of ACAT referrals in the 
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Portal, the necessity for reform education of consumers, the health sector and 
providers and the request for another ‘speed dating’ event between providers and 
RAS organisations. 

·  As a result of the first meeting SIS are interested in possibly working with the 
SSRG on an educational tool – perhaps adding to the App in some way. We are 
also exploring the possibility of a resource demonstrating the ‘flow’ of services 
across the aged care sector. 

 
Discussion: concerns about the lack of information that the RAS can see to ensure 
targeted, appropriate referrals. They do not have access to specific group or service 
information. 
Less wait time for assessments as RAS providers have addressed the back-log  
 
Dementia Workgroup 

·  The Dementia Workgroup, in collaboration with the CPN are creating a Dementia 
and Driving resource consisting of a short film and an interactive paper tool that 
gives simple and direct information about identifying the warning signs, the 
solutions (including the positives and the alternatives) and the emotional elements 
– the loss and grief. The film will contain similar information but with a greater 
focus on the carer and will address the issue of how to have the difficult 
conversation with a loved one. 

·  A Dementia and Driving resource has just been released by SIS – based on the 
Wollongong University research. The resource is being rolled out in the North 
aimed at educating GP’s about dealing with the issue of dementia and driving with 
their patients. The SSRG has had preliminary discussions with SIS to potentially 
duplicate the project in the South but with the availability of the resources we are 
currently working on to complement and enhance the project. 

 
SASMA (South Australian Self Management Alliance) 

·  A themed network meeting is scheduled for 16 April 2016 at Marion Hotel, the 
topic being the Adelaide PHN and it will be an opportunity to find out about the 
work they are doing in aged care, chronic disease and carers and how it links to 
and impacts on the aged care sector. The presenter will be Deb Lee, who is the 
current CEO. 

·  SASMA will be once again organising a symposium this year. Details are not 
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available yet, however it will focus on wellness and wellbeing. 
 
Information Session: State Government 

·  Alice McDonald from the Office for Ageing delivered a presentation about the 
inclusion of ACAT referrals through the MAC contact centre, highlighting the 
benefits and the challenges. This will commence 21 /3/16. 

·  A positive of the new system will be the evidence it will provide to support 
increasing the number of packages available – currently there is no evidence to 
demonstrate need. She also explained that there would be an improved focus on 
carers – their issues and needs. If a RAS assessment has already been done it 
will pre-populate the ACAT assessment and there will be a nationally consistent 
assessment – the NSAF. 

·  New fact sheets will be available from the SA Gov website. 
·  2/2/2017: packages will be directly allocated to the client 
·  1/7/2018: combining of CHSP and HCP to create one aged care system 

 
Because I Can 

·  A train the trainer session was held 9/3/2016 with the state-wide collaborative 
Project officers. The plan is that they will begin delivering sessions and collect 
further evaluation data. 

·  The manual has been sent to In White Space for a final edit and design. 
·  Sally and Lui will present Because I Can at the Gerontology Conference 6/5/2016. 

 
Celebrate Age Conference 

·  Attended the conference 18/3/2016 – motivational speakers about the importance 
of movement, exercise and the arts in aged care.  

·  The conference also reminded us all to reflect on our business plans and the 
importance of promoting independence rather than dependence. Resource: World 
Report on ageing and Health http://www.who.int/ageing/events/world-report-2015-
launch/en/  
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Because I Can 
Presentation 
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Information 
sharing  
 

 
Tali Warnock – Anglicare 
Preparing for new data base system. Student – researching job satisfaction of care staff. 
No more packages from ACAR.  
 
Gill Schulze – Resthaven 
Carole Matthews has returned to the position of Manager Community Respite. Preparing 
for a quality review. 
 
Sarah Nicholas – James Brown 
No more packages received in the ACAR round - ensuring current services are of a high 
standard. 
 
Cathy Wiseman – City of Marion 
Dietetics student is evaluating meals across the community centres. Life-style and 
wellbeing event really well attended. Delivering some carer sessions – ‘looking after 
yourself’ 
 
Katrina Easton – Carers SA 
Carer Advisory team – 5 people. Counselling program available for carers – 6 free 
sessions – have access to counsellors across the State. Phone counselling available 
and looking at possibility of Skype. 
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Lui DiVenuto – City of Onkaparinga 
Social programs organising theatre group with the aim to perform during the Fringe.  
Also offering dance classes for older people. Student (Alex) is currently doing a 
placement with the team as a partnership with Flourishing Lives. 
 
Jacqui Bowden – APM 
Office at Noarlunga Centre – level 2 Noarlunga House. The team are passionate about 
empowering older people. Aim to get assessments done as quickly as possible. Still 
experiencing some problems with the data base. 
 
Mandy Toczek-McPeake – Carer Support 
Creating a community garden at the Glandore site. Doing well from sausage sizzles at 
Bunnings at Mile End. 

 
    

 

 
 
 

Next meeting date: 23 May 2016 
Time:  2.00 - 4.00 pm 
Venue:  Mayors Parlour, City of Marion 
 


